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Health Help Zambia, 
Monze. 
22th March,2024 
 
Dear Sir/Madam, 
 
REF: IMPACT LETTER ON THE FEEDING PROGRAM. 
 
Receive greeting from Holy family Rehabilitation center. 
 
Before we used to receive support from Health Help Zambia, we had a number 
of challenges at school in relation to feeding our learners especially those with 
disabilities. Some days would pass without food, this increased the number of 
absenteeism. That time we had 122, children of which 39 were living with 
varying disabilities. Food to take care of these children was not assured. We 
depended on well wishers who would contribute on certain days but when they 
didn’t contribute meaning no food for the children.  
 
With Health Help Zambia coming on board things have changed. When we 
receive the K5000.00 monthly, we immediately deposit it in the account that it 
reflects as money coming in then after a day, we withdrawal and buy food 
staffs for the children. We have a committee at school that buys the food staffs 
and accounts for how each ngwee was spent with receipts.  
 
The number of learners has increased from 122 children before we started 
getting the support from HHZ, now we have 169 learners. Some days would 
pass without food when we depended on well wishers to come on board, and 
even when they used to come on board, we would cook porridge or magwaza 
(boiled maize Grains) for the learners, but since HHZ came on board our 
learners are  
eating rice, sappo and nshima twice a week with different types of relish 
kapenta, chicken, beans, eggs, soya chalks among others. Most children 
especially those with disabilities keep asking their parents on Saturdays and 
Sundays why they are not going to school, as they are assured to having a 
meal, thanks to HHZ and its donors for coming on board to helping children 
who most of them couldn’t afford three meals a day. So, when at school they 
eat well and it becomes the main meal of the day. 
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With this kind of support, we are receiving from HHZ news about our feeding 
program has gone all over town and many parents wants to bring their children 
at Holy Family Center. 
 
With these few words I would like to say thank you very much and indeed from 
the bottom of my heart for coming to the aid of the institution and the children 
and the parents. Parents now don’t give children food when going to School, 
they are 100% sure that their children will eat and feed very well.  
All thanks goes to HHZ and its donors.  
 
We really appreciate.  
 
Yours Sincerely, 

 
Br Innocent Zilole Phiri OH 
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